

29737 New Hub Dr, #102 Menifee, CA 92586 www.MenifeeValleyChamber.com 951.672.1991

April 21, 2025

Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn Building
Washington, DC 20515

RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support

Dear Congressman Calvert:

On behalf of the Menifee Valley Chamber of Commerce, we are writing to express our full support of the City of Menifee's request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressional Delegation Community Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, has broad regional support, and will have a positive impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors.

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, and enhancing regional safety.

For these reasons, the Menifee Valley Chamber of Commerce supports the City of Menifee's Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project. If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, please feel free to contact me at 951-672-1991

Sincerely,

Katie B. Luna

Kuto B. Jua

President/CEO



4080 Lemon St. 3rd Fl. Riverside, CA 92501 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 12008 Riverside, CA 92502-2208 951.787.7141 • rctc.org

April 14, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Subject: RCTC Support for the City of Menifee's Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC), I offer this letter of support for the City of Menifee's Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding application for the Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project (Project), which will better link the cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of Riverside County.

These communities based around the Interstate (I) 15/I-215 junction are some of the fastest growing in Riverside County, and Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road is an increasingly utilized regional arterial. The Project will enhance traffic flow stemming from growing residential and commercial development while facilitating connections to the nearby highways. Specifically, the Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes to promote multiple modes of transportation, improving driver safety and reducing vehicle collisions.

As a regional transportation planning agency, RCTC is charged with planning and delivering transportation projects for Riverside County and offers support for projects led by municipalities to deliver solutions to local transportation needs. For these reasons, we are pleased to support the City's request for funding this important project. Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please contact Jillian Guizado at iguizado@rctc.org or (951) 787-7141.

Sincerely,

Aaron Hake

Executive Director

<u>District Office</u>: French Valley 37600 Sky Canyon Drive, #505 Murrieta, CA 92563

Robyn Brock, Chief of Staff E-Mail: D3Email@rivco.org

COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE

Riverside Office: 4080 Lemon Street, 5th Floor Riverside, CA. 92501

(951) 955-1030 — Fax (951) 955-2194 www.SupervisorChuckWashington.com



Supervisor Chuck Washington Third District

April 11, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert U.S. House of Representatives 2269 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

RE: Scott Road / Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project Letter of Support

Dear Congressman Calvert:

As Riverside County Third District Supervisor, I write to express my support of the City of Menifee's request for the Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project to receive Congressional Delegation Community Project Funding. This project is socially equitable, has broad regional support, and will have a positive impact on the health and safety of residents, businesses, and visitors.

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of Riverside County. Completion of this project will address the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multi-jurisdiction corridor, thereby saving lives, and enhancing regional safety.

For these reasons, I support the City of Menifee's Scott Road/ Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project. If you have any questions or would like to discuss further, please feel free to call 951-955-1030 or email d3email@rivco.org.

Sincerely,

Chuck Washington

Junok U

Riverside County Third District Supervisor



29844 Haun Rd. Menifee CA. 92586 (951) 672-6777 | Fax (951) 679-3843 cityofmenifee.us

April 15, 2025

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Community Project Funding for Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

The City of Menifee appreciates your ongoing commitment to bring federal funding back to your district which helps to build transformative projects that will provide long-lasting, positive benefits for the region. We are incredibly grateful for the funding you have secured for important projects here in Menifee including the Bradley Road Bridge over Salt Creek and the Garbani Road and I-215 Interchange/Overpass.

Menifee continues to be one of the fastest-growing cities in California with a population of over 120,000, which is expected to see a further increase in population of 5.8% over the next two years. In the City's adopted 5-Year Strategic Plan, infrastructure is a top priority and the City has adopted a very robust Capital Improvement Program (CIP) to meet the needs of our growing community. An important CIP project that remains a key priority is the Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project.

Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road links the Cities of Wildomar, Menifee, Murrieta, and unincorporated areas of Riverside County. The Scott Road/Bundy Canyon Road Widening Project will address the safety concerns accompanied by increased traffic flow resulting from residential and commercial development along this major corridor connecting Interstate 215 to Interstate 15 freeways. The Project will widen the existing two-lane road to a four-lane major arterial and provide dedicated bicycle lanes on both sides. Additionally, the improvements will significantly improve driver safety and reduce accident fatality along this highly traveled multijurisdictional corridor, thereby saving lives and enhancing regional safety.

Due to the growth that both Menifee and Wildomar are experiencing, the amount of traffic and accidents is expected to increase in the coming years. Both cities have been working on these issues within their own jurisdictions for many years. Unfortunately, due to the high cost of the project(s) to properly address the issues, both cities have struggled to raise the amount of funds needed. Prior federal funding secured for this project is supporting the right-of-way phase, which will continue once NEPA is complete. Additional funding will be used to complete the remaining efforts for the design phase.

Mayor